
’除 、． ，、 the mankind ’s extinction may be ac
ceptable, or ratheτ the mankind ’s 
dying and giving way to other types 
of animals is more natural. Aecom
modation such a theory in our 
world may be more sound on the 
whole. Nevertheless, most people 
still hope to prosper and survive 
at least for a long time, if not 
forever. What is the source of such 
a wish? It seems to me to be indi
vidual persons’ religions, though 
they are not conscious of those in 
most of the cases. In Judaism and 
Christianity, God created mankind. 
If it is the case, man should not 
go in the direction of extinction. 
In Buddhism, human beings exist in 
a relationship of "sodai" with 
Tathagatas (those who have attained 
Buddhahood). If mankind dies out, 
tathagatas may also die out. How
ever, this assumption is a meaning
less, unsubstantial sentence rather 
because tathagatas have eternity. 

I discussed in this article that 
symbiosis is almost a synonym of 
”sodai” in Buddhism. In contrast, 
I described the basic attitude iri 
Judaism, Christianity, and Islam as 
confrontation. But in Christianity, 
there must be something which mak巴s
man pursue not confrontation but 
some other greater cause, as Chris
tianity us ref erred to as a reli
gion.of "love". 

Be it symbiosis of Nature to man 
or of man ·to man, the discussion on 
"symbiosis" may be a totally un
productive one, if it ignores the 
very fundamentals of the subject, 
and centers on trivial, technical 
aspects alone. 
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1. When the economic dev邑lopment of 
the Newly Industrializing Countries 
(NICS) which includes Taiwan, Korea, 
Hong Kong, and Singapore led by 
Japan, began to attract attention 
in early 1980’s a friend who is an 
American scholar said to me that 
this is the Post Confucian Era. He 
meant that the countries who have 
passed through Confucian culture 
are now showing great economic 
developmei:it, and it is now the age 
of those countries. 

It is certainly true that Japan 
and the NICS countries all belong 
to the ”Confucian culture block", 
and that in a sense, they have all 
been thoroughly influenced by Chi
nese culture. These countries can 
also said to be of the Chinese 
character (kanji) culture block, 
and put more simply, they all share 
an eating culture in which they use 
chopsticks to eat with. 

And the recent economic develop
ment of these "Confucian culture 
block" nations is particularly re
markable, even to the extent that 

it is believed that they will pro-

vide the propulsive power in world 
economics as we approach the 21st 
century. 

On the other hand, the Asian 
”Confucian culture block" also in
cludes such socialist nations as 
China where it originated, Vietnam, 
and North Korea. But considered 
form the viewpoint of economic de
velopment, even though such social
ist nations as China, North Korea, 
and Vietnam are apart of the "Con
fucian culture block", they have 
not developed sufficiently in terms 
of industrialization and moderniza
tion. 

Paradoxically, this shows that 
even though some nations of the 
"Confucian culture block" are 旨how
ing remarkable economic and social 
progress, it is quite difficult for 
any developing nation to succeed in 
any attempt toward modernization as 
long as it works under a socialist 
system. 

It can be said that it is in 
this context that the fact that the 
Asia NICS nations have shown econo
mic development and superior econo
mic performance has made them the 
focus of at t巴ntion of Western scho
lars as a civilization block which 
they call the "Confucian culture 
block". It is the cenospecies non
Western society, the modernization 
theories of the past have been 
strongly challenged by the bril
liant success of the nations of the 
· "Confucian culture block". 

2. When speaking of modernization 
theories, we find that one of these 
is the highly idealistic moderniza
tion theory of Marxism which main
tains that it is the change of a 
capitalist society into a socialist 
society that evokes the complete 
blossoming of humanism and goes on 
to proceed toward the formulation 
of a modern society. However, today 
it has become clear that hopes for 
a rosy future cannot be placed on ·
socialism. On the contrary, it is 
clear in the process that has been 
set into motion in such socialist 
nations as The Soviet Union and 
China away from domestic socialism 
and toward Westernization that is 
the true situation today, and that 
Marxism, socialism, or a planned 
economy are no longer valid models 
for modernization. 

However, there is one moderniza
tion model that is a highly ordered 
theory. That is the ideology of Max 
Weber. 

The Weber Model Modernization is 
found in his "Protestant Ethics and 
Capitalist Spirit" (published in 
Japanese translation by Iwanami 
Bunko in 1955 and 1962). Here he 
states that is in the context of 
Western society, which takes as its 
core values the asceticism and will 
to work--the major symbols of pro
testantism, where the possibility 
to attain modernization and indus-
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toration of 1868. One major differ
ence is that Japan ’s feudal system, 
including its social status system 
and its land ownership configura
tion, closely resembled that of 
Europe. 

As I have often pointed out, 
compared to the masculine aesthe
tics of Japanese Buddhist temples 
which have been strongly colored by 
the warrior culture, the Chinese 
Buddhist temples built of mud and 
stone have a distinctly feminine 
aesthetic. Is not this phenomenon 
symbolic of the Mandarin ruling 
system, the unique Chinese literati 
bureaucracy, which never experd.enc
ed military culture or military 
government? Herein we find the .aes
thetic difference between Japan and 
China (for greater detail concern
ing this point, please refer to my 
"China’s Progress Toward a Recast
ing of Its Civilization" (Chikuma 
Shobo, 1984) and my "These are the 
Major Differences Between Japanese 
and Chin巴se People”（UNISCO Books, 
1986). 

Also, when considering the Con
fucian virtues of benevolence, 
justice, politeness, wisdom, and 
trust, or fidelity and filial piety, 
we find different interpretations 
in China, Japan, and Korea, as well 
as different placement of emphasis 
on their relative importance. For 
instance, if we considered the Chi
nese as a people who place great 
stress on "politeness", we find 
that the Japanese put "justice" 
first and the Koreans think of 
"filial piety" as uppermost. 

trialization is found. 
In another of his works titled 

"Confucianism and Taoism" (publish
ed in Japanes� translation by 
Sobunsha in 1971), which is a bril
liant book in which sharp observa
tions are made concerning the 
unique characteristics of Chinese 
society, he expresses no horizons 
for relating Confucian culture and 
economic development. Rather he ex
presses the opinion that is Purita
nism, which means the Western Pro
testant society, that is the model 
for success in modernization and 
industrialization. 

However, in actual fact, the 
"Confucian culture block" nations 
have far exceeded Waber ’s predic
tions by making a start toward dem
onstrating the strong possibilities 
for development since the beginning 
of the 1980s and as we press on to
ward the 21st century. On the other 
hand, Europe, which accomplished 
modernization through Western 
rationalism, has now fallen into a 
serious state of economic stagna
tion. 

Also in America, the society 
centered around the protestant up
per classes known as the Eastern 
Establishment is on the way toward 
collapse ． τhe American nuclear 
values called WASP (White Anglo
Saxon Protestant) are also on the 
road toward fading away. And it 
appears that the development of the 
We.st Coast or Pacific Area, center
ed around California where there is 
a large Oriental population that 
has strong "Confucian culture block" 
coloring, will serve and the torch 
bearer for America in th巴 new
century. 
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4. Even with these great mutual 
differences, we cannot help but 
note the fact that the nations of 
the "Confusian culture block", as 
a whole, are experiencing great 
development at present. Thus it can 
be said that we are being forced to 
reconsider the relationship between 
Confucianism and economy from vari
ous angles. 

One of the best books recently 
published on the unique character
istics of the ”Confucian culture 
block". 

The fact that this family group
ism is one of the major criteria of 
economic administration is clearly 
evident not only in Japan’ s large 
enterprises today, but it is also 
strongly in evidence in the history 
of the great Edo merchant class 
that formulated Japan ’s huge finan
ci.al combines (zaibatsu), including 
Mitsui and Sumitomo. 

The second major characteristic 
of Confusian culture is its study
ism, which could just as well be 
called study groupism or study 
nationalism. 

Japanese learning has been 
greatly influenced by Confucianism. 
And the great ·significance of such 
Confucian factions as the new doc
trinal interpretations of Chu-tsu 

3. Even though it is spoken of as 
the "Confucian culture block", 
there are great difference between 
the nations that this term includes. 
And there are difference in nation
al character that make these vari
ous peoples accept the same Confu
cian ethics in different ways. 

In his book "Why Did Japan 
’Succeed ’ ？”（TBS Britannica, 1984), 
Professor Michio Morishima (of 
London University) wrote concerning 
the problem of Confucian culture, 
saying, "China is a civil administ
ration Confucian nation, but Japan 
must be referred to as a military 
administration Confucian nation”． 
He goes on to say that while Chi
nese Confucianism is humanistic, 
Japan ’ s  Confucianism is remarkably 
nationalistic. 

Since there have always been 
great basic differences in the so
cial and spiritual mores. China's 
feudal system ended during the Chou 
Dynasty of 1122 to 249 B.C. This 
makes it basically a very different 
sort of nation from Japan where the 
feudalistic society prevailed all 
the way from the Kamakura Period 
(1185-1333 A.D. ) to the Meiji Res-



in the modernization of Japan is 
well known. Even in China, begin
ning with the classical government 
service examination system of an
cient times, Confucian culture has 
always been studied thoroughly. And 
in this context, it is not possible 
to place too much stress on the im
portance of the educational and 
social effect produced by the study 
of the wr土tten Chinese characters 
(kanji) which is common to all the 
Confucian culture block nations. 

The tendencies toward study-ism, 
study groupism, or study national
ism can be said to originate di
rectly from the "Learning Method 
Chapter" introduction of the Ana
lects of Confucius--the Confucian 
scriptures--which begins with, 
"When you study, lean thusly". And 
the direct result of this admoni
tion is seen in the high education
al standards and the low illiteracy 
ratio of all nations of the Asian 
"Confucian culture block" except 
the Chinese continent. It goes 
without saying that this has thor
oughgoing significance in the de
velopment of know-how for industri
alization and the creation of 
infra-structures and information 
networks. 

The third unique characteristic 
of Confucian culture is what might 
best be called a sort of ethical 
activity standard. Any of the vir-
tues, such as "benevolence＂， ”j ust
ice”， or "trust" could be utilized 
to illustrate this characteristic, 
but it seems to me that "trust" 
activity standard. 

Practical results of this stan
dard can be seen in the high level 
of service and after care found in 
all fields of Japanese society. 

It must be noted here that these 
were not originally matters of be
lief in Confucianism, but rather 
they were a part of the ethical 
standards. Since Confucianism is 
not, strictly speaking, a religion, 
it is possible, for instance, for 
it to coexist with Shintoism in 
Japan, or with Taoism in China. In 
other words, Confucianism is an ex
tremely tolerant doctrine. And ra
ther than a set of beliefs, it is a 
set of social standards, an ethical 
code. These are its special charac
teristics. 

I feel certain that this lenient 
ethical activities standard of Con
fucianism has linked up with the 
various characteristics of Confu
cian culture, that we have discuss
ed above, to lead the way into a 
spirit of realism and an experien
tialism which have played an impor
tant role Jn the establishment of 
the foundation. for industrializa
tion and an industrialized society. 
As is seen in the slogan 

(families ruled by proper 
ethics formulate an eternally 
peaceful nation), or the phrase 

good administration helps 

『

the citizenry), the doctrines of 

Confucianism have provided impor
tant spiritual support toward the 
achievement of modernization and 
economic development. 

Of course, it is not always pos
sible to explain social and econo
mic development exclusively as a 
product of Confucian culture or as 
being under th巴 umbrella of the 
”Confucian culture block". In order 
to carry out a thorough discussion 
of all the elements that lead to 
success in industrialization and 
modernization, it is necessary to 
approach the subject from many 
different angles. For example, in 
the case of Japan, the Confusion 
culture has been maintained as a 
"negative" against modernization, 
on the other hand, this country 
has totally accepted western ethos 
spiritual culture, science and 
technology of the modern European 
Society and has been influenced by 
American industrial culture as a 
"positive" toward its modernization. 
For the next three years, I am to 
act as a research representative in 
a large scale project that has been 
set up for this very purpose. It is 
called the "Project for Comparative 
Research Concerning Economic and 
Social Development and Moderniza
tion in East Asia", and it is spon
sored by the Education Ministry 
Priority Area Studies of the Scien
tific Research Fund, Ministry of 
Education, Culture and Science of 
Japan. It is necessary for individ
ual analysis and consideration of 
East Asia industrialization and 
modernization to be carried out 
from various angles. But the very 
fact that the "Confucian culture 
block" has begun to attract atten
tion as a common element of the 
histori<7al subject of economic 
development must be considered as 
and entirely new approach in the 
fields of the humanities and the 
social sciences. 
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The Organization and the Individual 
AK/NORI SAKASH/TA 
1. Exchange between The Organiza

tion and The Individual 
τhe organization has become the 

fundamental and universal struc
tural unit of modern society, as is 
pointed up by the fact that organi
zations such as political parties, 
industries, schools, military 
forces and social circles are all 
essential. In this way, when the 
government, economics, education, 
回ilitary aspects of culture of mod
ern society are considercl, it is 
impossible to segregate those orga
nizations as disparate functional 
units. 

The organization is a collection 
of individuals, but at th邑 sam巴
time it is greater than the sum of 
its parts, and possesses three cre-
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